
 

 

 

 

 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 821, Denver, CO 80203  P 303.866.3581  www.water.state.co.us  

John W. Hickenlooper, Governor | Robert Randall, Executive Director | Kevin Rein, State Engineer 

 
 
 

 
 1313 Sherman Street, Room 821 
 Denver, CO 80203 

 
October 12, 2018 

 
Gabe Sevigny 
El Paso County Development Services Department 
DSDcomments@elpasoco.com 
 

RE: Mountains Edge Subdivision, Final Plat 
 Section 13, T12S, R63W, 6

th
 P.M. 

  Water Division 2, Water District 10 
  Upper Black Squirrel Creek Designated Basin 
 
Dear Mr. Sevigny: 
 
 We have reviewed your October 1, 2018 submittal concerning the above referenced 
proposal for the subdivision of 40 acres into 5 residential lots to create the Mountains Edge 
Subdivision. 
 

The new information submitted does not conflict with our letter dated September 30, 2010 
(copy enclosed) in which we provided a favorable opinion on the previous submission of the Final 
Plat for Mountains Edge Subdivision.  You are referred to our letter of September 30, 2010 for our 
opinion on this proposal. 
 

If you, or the applicant, have any questions, please contact Neelha Mudigonda at 303-866-
3581 ext. 8206. 
       

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Cc: Division 2      Keith Vander Horst 
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